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Mailing Address:   Diablo/PCA 
   PO Box 1676 
   San Ramon, CA  94583-1676 

2014 Diablo Region Board of Directors 

President Ed Won  president@diablo-pca.com 

Vice President Mike Roberts  vicepresident@diablo-pca.com 

Treasurer Robert Hilton  treasurer@diablo-pca.com 

Secretary Ingrid French  secretary@diablo-pca.com 

Director  Nancy Bocanegra njbocanegra@yahoo.com 

Director  Adam Cipriano  ac@bsgconsulting.com 

Director Jeff Kreutzer  jeff.kreutzer01@gmail.com 

Director Dale Miller  safetychair@diablo-pca.com 

Director Open 

Special Advisors to the Board 

Past President   Walt Lietz   pastpresident@diablo-pca.com 

Zone 7 Representative   Paul Czopek    axnut@att.net 

Committee Chairs and Other Positions 

Advertising Chair   Susan George   advertising@diablo-pca.org 

Calendar   Nancy Bocanegra  calendar@diablo-pca.org 

Charity Coordinator   Nancy Bocanegra  charitychair@diablo-pca.org 

Chief Instructor   Jeff Urnes   chiefinstructor@diablo-pca.org 

Co-Chief Instructor   Mike McDonald   mjm1943@aol.com 

Communications Chair   Charles Rooks   flyinglow@yahoo.com 

DE Program Chair   Adam Cipriano   dechair@diablo-pca.org 

Events Chair   Open   eventschair@diablo-pca.org 

CoEvents Chair   Elsie Lum   ewklum@yahoo.com 

Historian   Eugenie Thomas   eugenie959@yahoo.com 

Membership Chair   Debbie Suttkus   membership@diablo-pca.org 

Name Tag Gal   Debbie Suttkus   nametags@diablo-pca.org 

Newsletter Editor   Kay Maloy   editor@diablo-pca.org 

Publicity Chair   Open   publicity@diablo-pca.org 

Safety Chair   Dale Miller   safetychair@diablo-pca.org 

Sponsorship Chair   Jeff Kreutzer   jeff.kreutzer01@gmail.com 

Tech Chair   Ed Won   techchair@diablo-pca.org 

Tour Chair   Marc Giammona   tourchair@diablo-pca.org 

Co-Tour Chair   Carlos Bocanegra  cb3234@prodigy.net 

Track Registrar   Adam Cipriano   trackregistrar@diablo-pca.org 

Webmaster   Open   webmaster@diablo-pca.org 
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2014 Event Calendar 
 

 

February 

2/1-Super Bowl Party-Walt 

2/22-Big Cats & Casino Tour-Lillie 

March 

3/1-Tesla Tour-Ed 

3/8-Mystery Dinner-Kay 

3/14-16-Mendocino-Vern Thomas 

3/21-Thunderhill DE  

3/29-Movie Night-Walt 

April 

4/12-Bocce Ball-Kay 

4/19-Blue Lakes Tour-LIllie 
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Edôs Comments 

After a not so chilly holiday, I thought it was going 

to be a great New Year and leapt into January! Un-

fortunately, a nasty bug was making its way around 

the office and then knocked me out for a few weeks. I hope you 

managed to dodge the flu this year.  

I did start the New Year doing a New Yearôs day fun run. While 

itôs not a PCA event, Steve Searl, the president of Yosemite Re-

gion, organized a drive starting at Porsche of Livermore that 

seems to be getting larger every year. Heôs shooting for 300 

next year. He just might make it. 

This last Sunday, we had a great awards luncheon at Blackhawk 

Auto Museum again. I met a lot of new members from this past 

year and reconnected with other friends. This year we had Paul 

Czopek, our Zone rep, as a speaker and he gave us some histo-

ry of PCA and our zone along with updates on Parade. We also 

had Tim McGrane, the Executive Director of Blackhawk Muse-

um, spoke about the fascinating museum.  

This year we had numerous Porsche prizes donated by our gen-

erous Porsche dealers in our region: Livermore Porsche, Mi-

chael Stead Porsche and Fremont Porsche. Thank you to each 

dealer for your support of Diablo last year! I asked our members 

to support our sponsors as well.  

Well, I have to admit Cathy Tonne and I have been stewing after 

getting lost on the Grand Island tour. We lead the last group and 

came in last and had to walk past everyone in the buffet line to 

get to our tables. I guess it wouldnôt be so bad if I programmed 

my GPS, but Cathy was my Navigator so Iôm pretty thin on ex-

cuses. Weôve been checking in with each other if we heard any-

thing for nominations for the DummKopf award held by Ken Wu. 

( I was told that recipients usually have a way of getting the 

award back, I wonder why? ) Board Member Nancy Bocanegra 

ordered all the awards and when I asked her if Ken had selected 

someone she said no. I was mentally doing fist pumps and 

jumping. But Kay let the cat out of the bag at the awards lunch-

eon and presented us with what Iôll call the DummCup award. 

Thanks Kay. 
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We have a lot of activities coming up, including the Super Bowl 

this Sunday, Big Cats Tour by Lillie Echevarria and the Mendo-

cino Tour by Vern and Howard. Lillieôs Big Cat tour can be a one 

day or an overnight trip; your choice. Vern and Howardôs Men-

docino tour is a relaxing 3 day tour with daily tours and time to 

relax. Please check out details in our Goodie Store registration 

area on the Diablo web page, http://diabl-pcaorg/. 

Iôm running the Tesla Center tour on March 1st with a caravan to 

Tesla for a Car and Coffee social, tech session followed by a 

test drive. The response has been overwhelming. Thank you. At 

this moment, we have 120 people signed up. We will be break-

ing the caravan up for safety. Each person signing up generates 

an alert via email to me from the Goodie Store. The signups 

have been rapid enough and in enough volume to double my 

Yahoo email account. Thatôs a problem I like to have.  

Also Iôd like to thank all of you who responded to my email re-

questing individuals interested in the open board position. I 

plan to send out a Bio request to you all at the same time with a 

deadline of about a week. I will also send out a description of 

the board position as well. If it doesnôt seem like what you are 

looking for, we also have numerous open chair positions that 

are not elected positions. We can use help there as well. Please 

let me know if you have any questions or interest by emailing 

me at president@diablo-pca.org. 
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Diablo Driver Education Program  

Happy New Year to all of our track day 
enthusiasts, instructors, sponsors and 
supporters. Thank you for your participation and 
support of our club. With your help, 2013 was by all 
measures a terrific year for Diablo DE. Our program 

has grown to become a fun and spirited and rather unique way 
to enjoy these wonderful cars, keep old friendships and make 
new ones. 

Our success is due in no small part to our past DE Chair Mike 
Roberts who stepped down in December to pursue other club 
interests. Please join me in offering our heartfelt thanks and 
congratulations to Mike for his tireless efforts to re-build our 
program over these last two years. Under his leadership, our 
program has become a marquee program among Porsche clubs 
who feature high performance driversô education events. 

Several elements of our program truly make our track days spe-
cial. We will continue this year with our 3 run group format and 
continue to limit the number of participants in each run group 
offering you, as the driver, more track time and more track 
space. In addition, our dedicated instructors provide you the op-
portunity to fulfill dreams and discover a whole new world safe-
ly, at your own pace and among friends. 

Sign Up 

Our calendar this year includes our upcoming Thunderhill DE 
day on Friday March 21, 2014 and sign-ups are open and availa-
ble now on Motorsportreg.com. All run groups are still available 
as of this writing. We will likely go back to Thunderhill in the late 
summer / fall and on to Laguna Seca again towards the end of 
the year.  

Join Us 

As usual, our plan is to hold DE 101 / 201 events prior to each 
track day, which offer participants, both new and veteran to in-
teract with instructors and fellow participants, as well as learn 
about high performance driving in a fun and stress-free, off-
track setting. Plus, we always buy the pizza! Dates to be an-
nounced shortly. 

Get Involved 

Please consider getting involved as a volunteer with our DE 
team. We are always looking for volunteers with as little as an 
hour a week to assist us in the planning and execution of these 
fun days and the events that surround them. Please contact me 
directly at dechair@diablo-pca.org if you would like to help us. 

Learn More 

For more information on our program check diablo-pca.org/driver-

education. 
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A Loving Tribute to Jacquie Lietz  

Diablo Region lost one of itôs most loyal members in December. 

If you did not get a chance to meet or know Jacquie, she was a 

generous, loving active woman who fought until the very end. 

The following is the information shared during the recent Cele-

bration of Life held for Jacquie. 

Jacqueline Hannah Lietz  

1950 ñ2013  

Resident of Walnut Creek passed peacefully at home after a 

courageous battle with cancer. 

Jacquie was born and raised in New Jersey as an only child to 

Ruth and Ernest Zuccaro. Her zeal and energy for life started 

young and never slowed down. 

As a child, Jacquieôs competitive spirit and her love of horses 

led her to be recognized as one of the nationôs top junior riders. 

As an adult she remained active in the horse community by 

judging and stewarding West Coast horse shows. 

Jacquie married Walt in 1976 and they moved to California. They were 

blessed with two daughters, Heather and Heidi. Jacquie dedicated her 

life as a mother and volunteered for many organizations including 

Scottsdale Swim Club, Aquabears, Aquanauts, Northgate High School, 

Guide dogs for the Blind and the Diablo Porsche Club. Her welcoming 

nature and love for hospitality always had her planning something fun. 

She loved cooking and entertaining and her door was always open to 

friends and family. 

For 15 years Jacquie worked for the City of Walnut Creekôs Civic Arts 

Education Division. She loved planning events at the Shadelands Cen-

ter. She was always at the front to greet everyone with a smile. Jacquie 

and Walt also enjoyed traveling and they visited over 20 countries. She 

loved experiencing new  cultures and would jam-pack her trip with 

every Rick Steves' itinerary. 

Jacquie lived to help others with a generous heart and loving spirit. 

She touched so many people with her positive outlook and was thank-

ful for each and every day. She is survived by Walt, her devoted hus-

band of 37 years, her daughters Heather Maddox and Heidi McMillan, 
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along with their husbands Jason Maddox and Danny McMillan, 
and her 6 darling grandchildren: Scott, Tyler, Roman, Kira, Pais-
ley and Blake, as well as her beloved ñJerseyò Family. 
 

Because I knew you,  
I have been changed for good.  
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Food and Friends  

Monthly Dinner  
Come join the fun, festive conversation with fellow Diablo 

members and delicious food on the 3rd Thursday of each 

month at: 

 Faz 
600 Hartz Avenue 

Danville, CA 

The group starts gathering at 6:30PM. 

Mark your calendars today for February,20th. 
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Cardoza, Carlos 2006 Cayenne, Blue 

Donaldson, Charles 2008 Carrera S, White 

Richardson, Christopher 2011 Carrera 4S, Black 

Shubert, William 1983 911 SC, Red 

Wenden, Nigel 2012 Panamera, White 

Witold, Bik 2013 911, Gray 

Wui, Reximillian 2014 Cayman, Gray 

 

 

Frances, Ralph 
Transfer from Golden Gate (GGR) 

2009 911 

Hoffman, Mary 
Transfer from Golden Gate (GGR) 

2014 Cayman S, Black 

Raefield, Jessica 
Transfer from Central Coast (CC) 

2011 Cayenne, Black 

Stead, Veda 2012 911, Yellow 

Yoakum, Brayn 2005 Boxster S, Silver 

 

Primary Members:   683 
Affiliated Members: 441 
Total Members:        1,124 
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Walnut Creek Breakfast  

Start your weekend off with breakfast, friends and good  

conversation. Meet up at 8AM every Saturday at: 

 Buttercup Bar & Grill, 

  660 Ygnacio Valley Road 

  Walnut Creek, CA  94596 

  located between N. Broadway and N. Civic Drive. 

Donôt forget to wear your name tag so everyone knows your 
name. This is a great way to casually meet other members and 

catch up on upcoming Region events 

 

 

 

 

Tri -Valley Saturday Breakfast  

you canôt get up in time to get to the Saturday morning  

breakfast at Buttercup Grill & Bar in Walnut Creek, drive over to 

Pleasanton and join a few hungry members at Strizziôs. We meet 

each month on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays at 8:30AM. 

The next breakfast is scheduled for Feb. 8th and again on  

Feb. 22nd. We hope to see you there. We have tables reserved 

in the rear of the restaurant. 

Strizziôs 
 649 Main Street (between Division St. and St. Mary St.) 

 Pleasanton, CA 
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